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[Date]
Dear [Patient/patient name]
Adult Inpatient Survey 

In approximately 2 weeks we will be sending you a questionnaire asking you about the care that you received in [Hospital name or NHS Trust Name] where you have recently had a hospital stay.  We are sending questionnaires to [1000] recent patients to collect their views; your feedback is very important in helping us gain a picture of the care you received. 
Alternatively, please help us save money on print and postage by completing the questionnaire online by [insert date] (please see details above).  It should take about 20 minutes to complete. None of the staff who treated you will know if you respond, and all answers provided are entirely confidential.  If you choose not to take part it will not affect the care you receive from the NHS in any way.  If you do not want to take part in the survey, or to answer some of the questions, you do not need to give us a reason. 
This survey is part of a national study run by your hospital trust, Picker Institute Europe and the Care Quality Commission (CQC).  The CQC is the independent regulator of health and social care in England and they will use the results from the survey to compare hospital trusts across England. Results from the survey will be presented to the hospital where you received care and staff find this a very useful way of understanding patients’ views and needs.  Please take this opportunity to tell us what it was like for you.   
If you do not want to take part, you can opt out by calling the helpline number below or by sending back the enclosed postcard (which is freepost and does not require a stamp).  
If you would like more information, or have questions on how to complete the questionnaire, please call our [FREEPHONE / helpline / us] on [phone number] [at no cost to yourself] and we will do our best to help.  The line is open between [opening time] and [closing time], [days].  
Thank you
[Yours faithfully/sincerely]

[Chief Executive Name]
Chief Executive

[NHS Trust Name]
Some questions and answers

Bar code/ username – what’s this for? 
You have been given a unique number just for this survey so that we know who has completed a questionnaire or opted out of the survey.  At no point will your name or address be linked to your responses for this survey.  Your responses will only be used to provide information about the quality of the services the hospital trust provides and to help us to improve these services.
How are my details being used? 
Your personal data are held in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998 and the NHS Confidentiality Code of Practice.  {IF CONTRACTOR USED: Your contact details have been passed to [survey contractor], only so that they can send you this questionnaire and process your response.  [Survey contractor] will process your answers in confidence and keep them separate from your contact details.}  [NHS Trust name] has a leaflet for patients explaining how we use and handle your personal information, and what your rights are under the Data Protection Act 1998.  If you would like further information or a copy of the leaflet, please write to us, or call [survey FREEPHONE / helpline].
We will also share the data from the survey with national bodies who will use the data to support their functions, though this will not include names or addresses. For more information please see: www.nhssurveys.org/faq 
I’ve visited this hospital more than once, which visit should I refer to?
This questionnaire is about an inpatient visit so means that you should have spent one night or more in hospital.  If you have had more than one such visit to the hospital named in this letter then please think about your most recent visit.
I was admitted to one hospital but discharged from another? 
As far as possible, please answer the questionnaire based on the hospital named in this letter. 
Can this questionnaire be completed by a relative/friend of the patient? 
Yes, but the questions should be answered from the point of view of the person who has been sent the questionnaire.  
I can’t answer one of the questions – what should I do? 
If you can’t answer a question just leave it blank and move to the next.
Why is the NHS spending money on a survey? 
It is important for the NHS to collect the views of the people that use its services.  This survey has been specially developed to ensure that it asks questions which matter to patients.  It is also used by the Care Quality Commission to assess how well your hospital trust is performing compared to others in the country. 
Can I see the results of the survey?
Yes. These are available to the public on the Care Quality Commission website (and will be posted in Spring 2014).  To see results from previous surveys, please go to:    
http://www.cqc.org.uk/public/reports-surveys-and-reviews/surveys
Save NHS money by completing online at: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.nhssurveys.org" �[Insert� web link to survey]


Your unique login details are:      Username: [username]


          Password: [password]
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